October 2010 Maidu Newsletter

Annual Neighborhood Association Board Meeting
by Geoff Kragen

Our annual board meeting to elect new board members will be October 26, 2010.  If you would like to participate in this process, please join us at the October meeting. 

See meeting details in the box at bottom of page. 

Following is our slate of officers:

President:  David Allen

Vice President:  Scott Reid

Treasurer:  Mary Steele

Secretary:  Geoff Kragen

RCONA Rep:  Jim Kidd

General Board Members:  Dave Steele, Lori Key, Xandra Tielman, Bonnie Blanco, Shirley Brown

Maidu Park Clean-Up and Free BBQ

Saturday, October 16  

Don’t forget the Maidu Park clean-up and free BBQ will be held at the park on Saturday, October 16, starting at 10 am.  Meet at the park pavilion near the basketball court for group instructions.  Lunch will be served at 12 noon.  Wear gloves and long pants for protection.  A prize will be awarded to the person who finds the most unusual piece of trash.  Rain cancels the event.

Next meeting will be held on Tuesday, October 26, 2010, at 7 pm, Sargeant Elementary School 

Library, 1200 Ridgecrest, Roseville.  Note:  October meeting will be held in the School Library.

Find us on the web at:  www.maiduna.com

Unlocked Vehicles Parked Outside

by Xandra Tielman

Recently, there have been a series of thefts from unlocked cars in the neighborhood.  The thefts occurred with cars that were inadvertently left unlocked for only a single night.  In one incident, an ATM card was stolen and the perpetrator attempted to use it within a few hours of the theft.  Thankfully, there was only a small balance on the card.

This is a friendly reminder to park your cars in the garage, if you are able.  If not, ensure that your car is locked and items that may be a temptation for a thief (briefcases, laptops, etc.) are removed.  If you have had such an incident, please report it to the Roseville Police Department immediately so they can track crime in our neighborhood.

Trailer/RV Parking Ordinance Change Proposal
by David Allen

In early September, a representative from the Roseville Police Department visited the Maidu Community Center to collect feedback on a proposed change to the city ordinance that applies to parking of RV's and trailers on city streets.  The current ordinance allows parking for up to 72 hours.  The ordinance is designed to allow for loading, unloading, cleaning or repair without allowing permanent storage on the street.  The proposed change adds the condition that no more that two 72-hour parking periods are allowed in any 14-day period.  This change is being proposed as the current ordinance does not prevent people from simply moving their RV or trailer every 72 hours.

Since the proposed change has been reviewed at two public sessions, it will now go to the City Council for first and second readings followed by a vote.  If supported by a majority of the council members, it could be approved as early as December.  If you would like to provide input on this proposed RV and trailer parking ordinance change, check the City Council agendas on the City of Roseville web site and plan to attend.

Let's Plant Some Trees
by David Allen

 As noted in last month's newsletter, the City of Roseville has been hard at work tending to the young oak trees planted in the undeveloped portion of Maidu Park.  A recent assessment by the City shows a 68% survival rate.  That means that some of the trees need to be replaced.  That's where Maidu neighbors come in.

In partnership with the Roseville Urban Forest Foundation, the City's Urban Forester, Michael Neumann, is organizing a tree planting on Saturday, November 13, from 9 am to noon.  The City will supply all materials, tools, and trees.  Volunteers need to bring sturdy shoes, rain gear, gloves and, of course, the muscle.  If you want to plant some trees in Maidu Park, please join us that morning, rain or shine, by the oak interpretive sign near the intersection of Johnson Ranch Drive and Parkhill Drive.

All volunteers will need to sign a waiver.  Children must be supervised by an adult.  Tree experts will perform demonstration tree plantings and then divide the large group into small planting teams (1-2 person teams and family groups).  All planting holes will be pre-augured, making it easier to plant the trees and helping encourage a long and deep root system.  I hope to see you there!

Pioneer Quilt Show

Pioneer Quilters’ Guild will hold their quilt show on Friday, November 5 and Saturday, November 6, at Maidu Community Center, 1550 Maidu Drive, from 10 am to 5 pm.  The admission is $7 per person.  Children under 12 years of age are admitted free of charge.  The Guild offers free entry on Saturday with paid admission on Friday.

In addition to the quilt show, there will be crafts for sale and quilts for sale.  There will also be vendors, door prizes, and a basket raffle.  Refreshments and lunch will be available for purchase.

For information, you may contact Jeri Lyn at (530) 878-2456 or Sandy at (916) 624-5979.  E-mail inquiries can be sent to sweis@wavecable.com.  The web site for the Guild is www.pioneerquiltersguild.org.

Maidu Neighborhood Association By-Law Updates
by David Allen

At the September Maidu Neighborhood Association Board meeting, the Association members proposed a few changes to our by-laws.  These changes clarify membership requirements, the timing of our General Meeting, clarify officer duties, financial procedures, and more.  These changes will be voted on at the October meeting.  You are welcome to review the proposed changes by sending a request to feedback@maiduna.com or by contacting any of the officers listed on the front page of this newsletter.

Water Taste Test

The City of Roseville would like you to participate in a brief water taste survey.  As a "thank you" for participating, you get a reusable shopping bag!

Roseville residents are invited to come and participate in the water taste test on a drop-in basis on Monday, October 18, at the Maidu Community Center, 3 pm to 7 pm, 1550 Maidu Drive.  This event will provide residents the opportunity to taste and provide feedback regarding groundwater, surface water, and various blends of surface water and groundwater to help the City identify customer sensitivity to changes in water chemistry.

In addition to using City wells to extract groundwater as backup supplies, the City of Roseville also has the ability to inject and store surplus surface water in the groundwater aquifer.  This process is called Aquifer Storage and Recovery (ASR). 

The City conducted an ASR pilot project in 2009 and is currently seeking the necessary approvals for permanent ASR operations.  ASR allows the City to provide this stored surface water, or a combination of stored surface water and groundwater, during times when there is a high demand for water, or in times of drought, further increasing the reliability of our water system.  All water provided meets State water quality standards.  Please direct questions to the Environmental Utilities Department at 774-5750. 

Neighbor Ad:

Jonco Handyman Services:  Call John at (916) 205-1419 for your home repair and maintenance needs including dump hauls, gutter cleaning, fence repairs, pressure washing, painting, etc.

